T T W T—

.-

CASE 3632: Application of LEN
MAYER for an unorthodox gas well
1pcation. Eddy County, N.M.
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Docket No. 23-67

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 9, 1967

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA. FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 3633:

CASE 3630:

CASE 3431:

CASE 3631:

The following cases w1ll be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A.
Utz, Alternate Examiner: : .

-

Appllcatlon of Pan American Petroleum Corporatlon for special pool

rules, San Juan Ccunty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks tne promulgation of special pool rules for the
Hogback-Dakota Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, to permit the
drilling of'wells as near as 165 feet to the outer bcundary of the
quarter-quarter section, and as near as 300 feet to another well
producing from the same formation.

{Reopened) To be continued to the September 6, 1967 Examiner
Hearing.

In the matter cf Case 3431 being reopened pursuant to the pro-
visions of Crder No. R-3100 to permit Sinclair 0il & Gas Company
to show cause why its W. H, Turner Welil No. 1 located in Unit L
of -Section 29, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New
Mexico, a dual compleblon in the Drinkard and Bllnebry 0il Poois,
should not be completed in accorddnce with the prov181ons of Ruile
112-A of the Conimission Rules and Regulations.

Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a waterflcod project,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a walerflood project by the injection
of water into the Simpson formation through two wells on its C. E.
La Munyon Lease in Section 22, Township 23 South, Range 37 East,
Teague-Simpson Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Len Mayer for an- unorthodox gas well location, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
autheority to drill a well at an unorthodox location no nearer than
990 feet from the North and East lines, nor nearer than 330 feet
from a quarter-quarter section line, of Section 32, Township 18
South, Range 26 East, Atoka- Pennsylvanlan Pool,. Eddy County, New
Mex1co, in excepticn to the pool rules which require that wells.

be drilled in the NW/4 cr the SE/4 of the section.

Application of V. F. Vasicek and J. M. Fullinwider, dba V-F Petroleum
for compulsory pocling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the
above-styled cause,seek the force-pooling of all mineral interests

in the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 6, Township 13 South, Range 37 East,

Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be located 2310
feet from the South line and 990 feet from the West line of said
Sectior 6, said well belng pro;ected to the Devonian formation adJa-
cent to the West~ bronco -Devonian- Pool- e .




ticRichtfieldCompany  North American Producing Division

New Mexico-Arizona District
‘Post Oftice Box 1978
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
Tetephone 505 622 4041

W. P. Tomlinson
District Engineer

Avgust 3, 1967 -

New Mexico 0Qil Conservation Commission
P.0. Box 2088 '
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attentlon: Mr. A.L. Porter, Jr.
Re: Ien Mayer Application for

Unorthodox Location
Case 3632, Examiner Hearing August 9, 1967

Gentlemen:

Atlantic Richfield Company owns an interest in the Mafathon ,
Ralph Nix No. 1 Well located in Unit J, Section 29, Township

18 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Fddy County, New Mexico. The
Atoka Pennsylvanian Pool proration unit fer this well offsets
Mr. Len Mayer's proposed unorthodox location in the NE~ of
Section 32, Township 18 South, Range 256 East, NMPM, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

Atlantic Richfield Company offers no objection to Mr. Mayer's
application as advertised. ., We urge, however, that the pro-
ration unit for the proposed well be restricted to the NE—>of
Section 32. If Mr. Mayer feels strongly that a 320 scre pro-
ration wnit, 1nclud1ng the NE of Section 32, contains pro-~
ductive gas, then his appllcatlon should be denied and he should
be required to drill on a standard location.

~ Yours very truly,

AP e

W.P. Tomlinson

WPT/mm
cc: Marathon Oil Company
P,0, Box 552 . ‘
Midland, Texas . , HAIE OFF C k
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE O1L CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2628
Order No. R~2399

APPLICATION OF MARATHON. OIL COMPANY
FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL TOCATION,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF TIHE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing de novo at 9 o'clock a.m. on

December 19, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conser-

vation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the
"Commission." . : _

'NOW, on this__28th _day of December, 1962, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the evidence and being
otherwise fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

{1) That due public nbflcehhav1ng been given as required by
law, the Commission has Jurlsdlctlon of thls cause and the sub]ect
matter thereof. :

(2) That the applicant, Marathon 011 Company, seeks-
approval of an unorthodox gas well location 990 feet from the
North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 30, Town-
ship 18 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool provide that each well completed or
recompleted in saic pool shall be located in the northwest quarter
or the southeast ‘quarter of the section and shall be located no
nearer than 990 feet to the outer boundary of the quarter section
nor nearer than 330 feet to any governmental quarter-quarter
section 1line.

(4) That the evidence establishes that  productivity of
Atoka—Pennsylvanlan gas from the W/2 of the NW/4 of Section 30,
Township 18 South, Range 26 East is doubtful, and that approval
of the subject application would therefore impair the correlative
rights of offset operators in the E/2 of Section 19, Township 18

South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.




-
CASE No. 2628
Ordef No. R-2399

(5) That the drilling of an Atoka-Pennsylvanian gas well
not closer than 1295 feet to the North line and 990 feet to the
East line of Section 30 would not impair correlative rights if
the NE/4 and the E/2 NW/4 of Section 30, Township 18 South, Range
26 East was dedicated to said well.

(6) That the drilling of an Atoka—Pennsylvanian gas well
not closer than 990 feet to the north or south unit boundaries
and not closer than 2615 feet to the East line of Section 30
would tend to establish the productivity of the W/2 of the NwW/4
of Section 30 and therefore would not impair correlative rights
if the entire N/2 of Section 30, Township 18 South, Range 26
East was dedicated to said well.

(7) That the subJect application should be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the subject -application is hereby denied.

PRO&IDED HOWEVER That the applicant Marathon 0il Company,
is hereby authorized to drill an Atoka- Pennsylvanian gas well at
an unorthodox location not closer than 1295 feet to the North
line and 990 feet to the East line of Section 30, Township 18
South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, and to
dedicate the NE/4 and the E/2 NW/4 of Section 30, Township 18
South, Range 26 East to said well.

e

PROVIDED FURTHER, That; as an alternative, the applitant is

'hefeby authorized to drill an Atoka-Pénnsylvanian gas well at an

unorthodox location not closer than 990 feet to the north or south

unit boundaries and not closer than 2615 feet to the East line of

said Section 30, and to dedicate the N/2 of Secticn 30, Township 18
South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, to said well.

~ (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entxy of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE“at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-.
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO -
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

“TOM BOLACK, Chairman

_ E. S. WALKER, Member
SEAL

esy/ A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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PEFORE THE O1L CONSERV%TION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO.

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE O1iL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE No. 2224
order NO. R-1931

APPLICRTION oF LEN MAYER
'FOR AN UEORTHODOX;GAS WELL
10CATION, EDDY COUNTY. »
NEW MEXICO- .

ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION

EX_EEE_EQMML§§19£=

_ This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'‘clock @.mi- on
March 22, 1961, at santa Fe, New Mex'co,ybefore Eivis #- utz,
Examiner duly appointed py the oil Conservation Cormgi.as1ion of
New MexicoO. hereinafter‘referred to as the ncopmission, " in
accoxdance with Rule 1214 of the commission Rules and
Regulations,

Now, on Ehis_ 3rd _day of April, 1961 the Commission)
a quoxum being‘present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced,,andrthe recommendations of the Examiner,

Elvis A. Utz, and beind £A1LY sdvvised in the premises,

(1)/fThat due public notice having peen given as reqﬁired by
1aw, the Eommission has 'urisdiction_of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. :

(2) ~ That the applicant, Len Mayerx, is the owner and operator
of the S/2 of Section 28, Township 18 Ssouth, Range 26 gast, '
Eddy county, Nevw Mexico. .

. (3) That the applicant seeks approval for an unorthodox
‘gas well jocation in the Atoka-?ennsylvanian Gas Pool at a point
1650,feet-from the South 1ine and 990 feet from the West line of
said section 28. : o

- (4) That jnasmuch as the location proposed is unorthodox,

it may be that j£, and when, the Atoka—Pennsylvanian Gas Pool is

prorated, the allowable assigned to. the subject well will have
to be adjusted jn oxder to protect correlative rights.
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CASE No. 2224 . —
Order No.,R-1931 '

1p 18 _TI-ERBEQRE oggm

L ~ (1) . .That .an unorthodox gas wall 1ocation in the Atdka--@ !
: Pennsylvanian Gas Pool at a point- 1650 feet from the  South line: '
‘and 990 -feet from the West line of Section 28, ‘pownship 18 -S8outh:.

_.Range 26 East, NMPM, ddy COunty, Naw Mexico. is herehy approveda

I . : @) That 1nasmuch as the location. p§Opo§é§ﬁ;é{ﬁhO£tnoqqx;
N i it may be that if, and when, the’ Atokaapennsylvanianéeaq;Pdol"

¢ prorated, the. ‘allowable assigned to the subject wéll will have ;
ko be adjusted in order to protect correlative: rights.:. ;
_ % . !
o DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, -on the day and year he ol |
, above designated. : ” 5 ‘ i
e e oIL CONSERVATION comusszou !
o ‘ » : %
. EDWIN L. 'MECHEM, Chairman:’
~~E. 8. WALKEK, Hemper .
' 'A. L. PORTER, Jr. . mmr&\gemw/
082/
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IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3420
Order No, R-3087

APPLICATION OF STANDARD OIL COMPANY

.OF TEXAS FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL

LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION;

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 29, 1966,

- at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner ‘Daniel S, Nutter.

NOW, on this__1llth day of July, 1966, the cOmmlssion, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

-

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof,

(2) That the applicant, Standard 0i1 Company of Texas;.
seeks an exception to the Special Rules ang negulations for the
Atoka~Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to drill a gas well at an unorthodox

~location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East

line of Section 15, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

(3) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool provide that each well completed or
recompleted in said pool shall be located in the northweéest quarter

‘or the southeast quarter of the section and shall be located no
.nearexr than 330 feet to any governmental quarter~quarter section
‘1line.
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- CASE No. 3420
- Order No. R-3087

(4) That the evidence establishes that the productivity of
a well at a standard location in the NW/4 of said Section 15 is
doubtful

(5) That the evidence establishes that 252 acres of a
standard 320-acre proration unit dedicated to a well at an unox~
thodox location in the NE/4 of said Section 15 can reasonubly be
presumed to be productive of gas from said pool.

(6) That a standard 320-acre gas proration unit for said.
pool, comprising the N/2 of said Section 15, should be dedicated
to said well.

(7) That:an acreage ‘factor for. proration purposas of 252/320
or 0.79 should be- assigned to said well.

(8) - That approval‘of the subject.application will afford

. the applicant the opportunity to produce its Just and equitable

share of the gas in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, will prevent
the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells,

-avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an

excessive number of wells, and otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Standard Oil Cowpany of Texas,,is

‘hereby granted an exception to the well location requirements of
' the Special Rules and Regulations governing the Atoka-Pennsyl-

vanian Gas Pocl and is hereby authorized to drill a gas well at

an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet

from the East line of Section 15, Township 18 South, Range 26
East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(2) That.a standard 320-acre gas proration'unit for said
pool, comprising the N/2 of sald Section 15, shall be dedicated
to said well.

(3) That an acreage factor for proration purposes of 252/320
or 0.79 shall be assigned to said well,




. CASE FHo. 3420

._3_ . v,

Oxder No. R-3087

Y

(4) That juriadictioh of this cause is retained for éﬁai

 entry of such further orders as the-Commission'may_degm.necessut

sary-

‘\deéignated.

‘8BAL

DONE.at.éanta Fo, New Mexico, OB the day and year horeinabove |

{  gUATE OF NEW MEXICO .
. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JACK M, CAMPBELYL, Chairman
GUYTON B, HAYS, Member

i Ae L PORTER, JX.. Member & Secretary

!
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d - BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSXON
OF THE STATR OF NEW MEXICO

| IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

| . CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

} COMMISEION OF NEW MEXICO PFOR )
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: B

CASE No. 3632
Order No. R-3304

e APPLICATION OF LEN MAYER FOR
AR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION,
e EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE_COMMISSION
B COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on'August 9, 1967,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nutter.

g,

: NOW, on this__zgfﬂ__gay of August, 1967, the Commission, a
i ‘ guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
b 2nd the recommendations of the examiner, and being fully advised

i; " {4) That the proposged location, in the NE/4 of said Section -
32, is an off-pattern quarter section location,

i - :

i * -

Lf N

.

’ _ §

in the premises,

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cauge and the subject
matter thereof,

{2} That the applicant, Laen Mayar, sssks authority to drill
a gas well at an unorthodox location 990 feet from the Rorth line
and 990 feet from the Bast line of Section 32, Townsehip 18 Bouth,
Range 26 Bast, NMPM, Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

{3) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool provide that each well completed or
recomplaeted in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool shall be located
in the northwest quarter or the southeast quarter of the section
rand shall be located no nearxrer than 990 feet to the outer boundary
jof the quarter section nor nearer than 330 feet to any governmental
| quarter-quarter section line.




-
CABB No, 3632
Order No, R-3304

(5) That the applicant proposes to dedicate the E/2 of the
aforaeasaid Section 32 to the subject well.

{6) That the evidence indicates that a well drilled at the
proposed non-gtandard location in the NE/4 of said Section 32
should encounter a thicker and more prolific pay ssacticn than a
well drilled at a standard location,

{7) That the correlative rights of of!aet operators will
be impaired if the subject well is assigned a standard allowable
for the subject pool.

(8) That to offset the advantage to be gained over offset
operators by the drilling of a well at the proposed non-standard

location, the allowable for esaid well should be reduced.

{(2) That approval of the proposed unorthodox location will
not violate correlative rights and will afford the applicant the
opportunity to produce his just and equitable shaxe of the gas
from the subject pool, will prevent the economic losa caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk
arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, and
othexrwise prevent waste, provided the subject well receives no
nore than 63.‘v peroant of a standard allowabkle fOt the Atoka-—
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.

T RE_ORDERED

(1) That the a?plicant. Len Mayer, is hereby authorized to

i drill a gas well at an unorthodox location 990 feet from the North
i 1ine and %u. reet from the Bast line of Section 32, Township 18

South, Range 26 Eamst, NMPM, Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, dey
County, New Mexico;

. PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the subject well shall be assigned
no more than 68 25 percent of a standard allowable for said
pool,

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.
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CASE No. 3632
i Oxdex Ro.»R-3304

DONE at Santa Fe,
designated. »

esr/

New Mexico, on thé day and year héreinabove

MEXICO
FYON COMMISSION

CARGO,” Chalrman
/4£: : ;é@é’ =
Me o

A

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

DAVID F.
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GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico

®il Conservation Yommission

(B 314

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B. HAYS

MEMBER 3
P, O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE
August 29, 1967
Mr. Jason Kellahin Re;

Kellahin & Fox
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

-

_STATE GEOLOGIST
- A, l.. PORTER, JR,
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Case No. 3632

Order No. p._.3304
Applicant:

LEN MAYER

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

_ Very truly yours,

A e

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ix
- Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs occ *
Artesia OCC_X
Aztec OCC

Other Mr. Richard S. Morris for Marathon Oil Co.
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BEFORE THE

oI5 CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO
APPLICATION OF LEN MAYER FOR ij¢;4égtiﬁéfﬁ3,2_f
APPROVAL OF A NON-STANDARD | (A
WELL LOCATION, ATOKA- |

PENNSYLVANIAN GAhS POOL, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

.—_.-_..._._._—_._-._.—._-

comes now LEN MAYER and applies to the oil conservation
commission of New Mexico fpr an oxder approving the location
of a well no nearer than 990 feet from the North and East
lines, nox nearer than 330 feet from any governmental:quarter—
guarter section 1ine, of section 32, Township 18 south, Range
26 East, N.M.P.M;, Eddy County. New Mexico, as an exception
to the provisions of Order No. R-1670-E establishing special
rules‘and reguiations‘for the Atdka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,/
and in support.thereof'would show the Commission:

1. BApplicant is the owner of the right to drill and.
gevelop the E} of gection 32, rownship 18 South, Range 26
East, N.M.P.M., EAdy éounty, New Mexico, and proposes to
dedicate said E% to the proposed well.

5. B well located as proposed by applicént will
efficiently and cconomically drain and gevelop the E% of
said Section 32, will enable applicant to obtain his just and
equitable share of the gas, and hydrocarbons underlying his
1and, and will not impair the correlative iights of othex

operators in the AtokaePennsylvanian pPool.

- DOGKET MALL 7

s
Date
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. location as prayed for.

- ' ’ KELLAHIN & FOX
» * ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT

3. Attached to this application is a plat showing

applicant's acreage, proposed well location and the ownership
of offsetting acreage and location of offsetting wells, -to the
best of applicant's information and belief.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this application be
set fox hearing before the Commissio 's duly appointed
examiner, and that after notice and hearing as provided by

law, the Commission enter its order approving the well

Respectfully submitted,

LEN MAYER

e YO

Post OFfice Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico




KELLAHIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
54'2 EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET

JASON W. KELLAHIN ) POST OFFICE BOX 1769 ’ TELEPHONE 982-4315
ROBERT £, FOX ; SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 Area CODE 508

July 24, 1967

:5“:l:;;2~ww_

\’!v;

Oil Conserxrvation Commission
Post’ Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Application of Len Mayer for an Unorthodox
Well Location, Atoka-Pennsylvanian Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed are three copies of a plat for f£iling in
connection with the above application. The plats
‘were not &dvailable at the time the application was

submitted.
Yours very truly,
é"’“’" v Kol 5
* JASON W. KELLAHIN
jv.




JUSE—— S S e

ANsabie
1.3 .
"'.‘.‘,__ forrell Jagees

A
L0 U Y

(an'anCrne. \
NI - {
Stane, tlul

Tgaarl .
. B.¥enturey
19°12° €9 2 Prind
Jn-‘n RS AL NS ST Y1 T

#u un q.., Varey €l

itSwaal 1 ;

Yates Fet 020
a-33-70 16 én-i8 A

r e Canien -,'c-f:..,.,,-
BN S EAL L.

JAYales n,,;m“l:h s
z:18-69 i2-19-63!

v!) u I\TO&A

Tieye #1000

L) .
LW Laaaiay 43 EXuayirger

\'ené-_e.fy Farn:s

fied
erd

Agdeiinad

Yeraze -

:ln
TrE WA '
_A!

= eter)
»yar
'Qllll

a1 Asters)y
-
rae h-lu

SabTaray $0d.0f

JAY3tes - 8y  TeX0%
- - » <
P imaieg - 2alifaraig)
P2 (-a!_“.‘g

T Atle Aic
4o 118y
T HAnIIE Y
2208 Nzgasda ¥
Frag Srainard’S)
Cage Cuy ‘—'-'36-_!11: .
I3 a2l i iy

aAbanlie
A-re -84
LY R LRI

Ty

1-34:%2 r-,,,,‘

Sldaﬂe-
FSeeariageatin?
S‘:“Nv e

~36—

e —

L)
43¢ Tea

s

Yales Pelr.

Araquish 8eas.ebat

At el
|€‘94«l~
*L20 jo1

»'l GREG UNIT = !
$Hs |5 >t

3

'?_r.’."-‘f €

r ! :\, ,r-:'rv:l vat

p.,r>

T-a!:ar Te
33 .

JOFE E

sua\:"‘r"‘#

A XS L

™ ”‘”.20 4

LI
T

\ J1res
AL

7/
) A
gc;i;;l.e?&al/’

fr3 9. HuraSreyl, &

AL
\(1( l'u1
13

EEY ) *
e @
X Kimpell
T

§ s saes st

S N A0

. [
LY Tl A0t o

L XTI

. | §asser. 2iere
; e
ha - [T )4

g




R-2¢

Yates Fat, Corp,
Margtlion SR, AN,

b s i o

e

SEVOS

Hars thon
‘ ! 25 ¥iroa

tailerd
Mayer Tolt




= ety

—

Vi

24

'.f-"""")

e

25

34

35

36

BE
4

—










BEFORE  THE _ .
NEW MEXICO“OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSTON
Santa Fe, New Mexico
August 9, 1967

-
L)

Examiner Hearin
Examiner Hearing

)
5 IN THE MATTER oF, )
& - )
B Application of Len Mayer for an ) Case No., 3632
3 unorthodox gas well locatien Eddy )
County, )
)

 BEFORE:

Daniel s, Nutter, Examine;

SPECIALIZING 1N,

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS




ey

PA(?E
e 2
- o | MR. NUTTER: Case 3632.
MR. HATCH: Case 3632, application of Len Mdyer
25 for an unorthodox gas well Iocation, Eddy County, New Mexico.
;;; MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason

Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, appearing for the Applicant. I

i

g% have two witnesses I would like to have sworn, please.
h k3
=" (Witnesses sworn)
= ROBERT W. LANDENBERGER JR., called as a witness by the
=
PR AP (=) . . : . . )
{i-&. r— ‘Applicant, having been first duly sworn, was examined and.
e a> testified as follows:
;f, - — -
¥ . DIRECT EXAMINATION 2
Sk 9 -
E : e
& BY MR. KELLAHIN:
x
[=]
L3
x Q Would you state your name, please? ‘
o
v 38
% %%“ A Robert W. Landenberger Jr.
: Eg
$ 2 Q How do you spell that, Mr. Landerberger?
F wuw
g == ' ’
E %g A The last name is L-a-n-d-e-n-b-e-r-g-e-r.
53 .
- §§ Q What business are you engaged in, Mr. Laadenberger?
g T |
z a4 < Vs .
i ° / By
] %5 A I am self employed as a Consulting Petroleum '
< =~ :
[ "’.?.
g gg Geologist,
kK aa - .
T e Q Where are you located?
3 o8
L E 5 2z A Artesia, New Mexico.
ges s 25
2 o2
i g8 0 Have you ever testified before the 0il Conservation
I
' g 32 - , ‘
b8 § §§ Commission and made your qualifications as a geologist a |
& 2g




T ar aie g NI TR O

PAGE
Hatter oﬁfﬁeGOrd?A )
a ’ﬁb;'ﬁif]—I have not.
iy "0 ';;Fbt»the benefit of the Examiner, would you outline,

e F L
oy - briefly, your education and experience as a Petroleum
R 1 Geologist?
el . o _
= A I graduated from the University of Oklahoma in
. ’n__ )

' -y '1950. I worked six years with City Service 0il Company in
‘= :
= the capacity of a geologist.

22 Q Where were you located in connection with that
=
S .
ao -work?

3

A For a while in Bartlesville, but mostly in Midland

"and Roswell.

s O P TLAES

- " Q Go ahead.
Lo < :
' 7 e A And one vear for the Buffalo 0il Company in Artesia.
i ] They sold out to Continental, and six years for Yates
=3

Petroleum in Artesia, and for the past four years, I have

been on my own in Artesia..

Q Now, in conneétion with your work as a Petroleum
Geologist, have you had any particular experience with
Pennsylvanian 0il pools in southeastern New Mexico?

A Yes, sir, I have. There is quite a few Penn wells
right near the Artesia area.

Q And dié you have anything to do with the drilling

. SPECIALIZING IN:t DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMORY, DAILY CO#Y, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLOG, ® P.0, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 2438691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 8701
. 1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108
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-and completion of these wells?
A Yes, sir, Yates, for the time I worked for them,
had an interest in é-few of the wel) in this particular

field, and I also sat on 3 well for My, Mayer recently,

A Yes, sir, I sat on four or five of those wells,
Q You say You sat on five Oof the wells?
A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the Witness's qualificationg
’acceptable;

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, they are.

Q (By Mr, Kellahin) Now, are you familiar with the

application of Len Mayer in Case Number 36327

A Yes, sir,

0 Briefly, what is Mr, Mayer Proposing in thig
application?

A T Well, Mr, Mayer is Proposing to get himself anp

unorthodox location against the fielg rules in the northeast

quarter of Sectiop 32,

Q And the orthodox location would be in the west --

A Down in the --




B PAGE 5
| A ’ A' Q -~ goutheast?
. A -- southeast,
S R Q  Southeast part?
' o ( A Yes. I meant to. say northeast.
S d Ry o
o] - . _ ARER
SR A B Q Northeast?
N S e Bl
1 s — 3 A Yes, and the orthodox location is down in the
B e ; sy _.,_A;, .
TR e — southeast.
S L 22
| A 15}% g; o) Now, in connection with this application, did Mr.
- S v _ S : .
- iﬁ - 2;? Mayer have you do any work to study this proposed location?
- ”; = e A Yes, sir.
! a> _
Do -
; : Q Now, did you make such a study?
kot §
z .
- E A Yes, sir.
P ¥ B L o o L
o ] Q  How did you proceed in that study, Mr. Landenberger?
> ) :
L; ‘; gg A Well, using the, my experience in the field and
< et o g ::
- ¥ §§' the available logs, I prepared just the one exhibit, which
3 o E3 3
x ;5
‘“ § == is an isopach on the main pay which is the Morrow "B" Sand.,
. & 32 ‘ e .
£ 33 MR. KELLAHIN: Could we have this marked as
vt " g5 - ’
v @mo
e [ a3 |
. g 38 Applicant's Exhibit 1, please?
w o ’ .
T 33 ,
- Lg% (Whereupon, Applicant's
2 %% Exhibit 1 was marked for
o&s identification.)
— = 20 ‘ :
éy%f o) (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, referring to what has been
g °%
a o9
- e 5% marked as Applicant's Exhibit Number 1, would you discuss
£ 9
s 8% .
Z 2z that exhibit, please? -
W 28
| ] e S
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0 No, to the south of the proposed location.
A Oh, yes.
é‘ Q ‘Could those contours have béén SWung around to
jﬁf» “the east on the basis of the information you have now? Do
13; you have any control which indicates that?
5?9 A Oh, yes, we have two wells. There is one well
-gé in the no:thwest corner of 32 and one well in the northwest,
Efi or northeast, I am sorry, of Section 33; and this fairly
as .
-EE well establishes the position of the channel. .Is thqgﬁyﬁéﬁ]w,
pee ) ) e
o —_— you-had im mind?

.
LR
. i
H

) 0 Yes. 2
o 2 :
! 2 A Yes.
oy o N
i 3 Q So your drawing of the channel in a straight line,
: v 58 .
> 2=
24 ’_’ 3; 3 .
- 3 88 as you have done, is supported by logs, is that correct?
e d ’z‘ ’E,nx.; ESY
o § §§> A Yes, sir, by the position of these two wells.
o 8 == L
Yoww . : ,
i £ 32 o] And would that be the natural way for such a
B ww
£ 28 |
g 23 channel to be formed in the first place —-
§ o3
z *9
g §§ A Yes, sir
z %% Q -- from the geological point of view?
< %3
: U e .
- ; g8 A You will also note that I have made the contours
g o5y
3 o2 W, .
S ab on the south end of the channel, approximately the same thick-
e 8 o3
. % Z ‘
z §§ ness and width as the ones on the north end of the channel.
z 4 - .
N ogb ) , e L
‘ - § §§' Q Now, your channel is based at least the depth of it
T w 28
SF
| . I
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- PAGE 9
ron T is based primarily on the thickness of the pay zone found - ’

in ‘the subject well --

A Yes, sir‘;t is.

Q == ta the north, is that correct?

A —= actually well depth, right, and pay depti:.
baie 0 And you héve fifty-six feet , you say, in the

A Right, Mr. Mayer's weill. : , I

| S,
et northernmost well —-
as
=
&
2= - -
= 0 -~-which was drilled by Mr. Mayer?
_gg ! A When we drilled this, Mr. Mayer's was approximately
: a mile north of the better, bhest well in the field, the
= . .
z e e
> Arnquist. And I feel sure that the channel.should, extends
o . .
v
Y further southeast, because now We are approximately a half
LV — -
> SE ) P
= §§ a mile south of the Nix well, which is almost an equally as
! H ] >z: 55 ‘
o § §§ good a well, so we should still bhe right in line with the
- ww .
- £ 33 channel,
r w “5
y aa Q Now, with reference to your Exhibit Number i, would
-3 x < < '
— -~ T s : .: i
E %E you recommend to Mr, Mayer that he drill in an orthodox well
tow f ﬂ‘?', ]
- g £% location?
< XX
— T e .
; gs A As you will see later on these logs, as soon as you
‘ S 54 get a little off of the channel, the porosity decreases, and
o 8 ey :
> %3 - v » B - 0 : .
z §§ even though I believe that the entire east half of this
Z az
5 %25 . . .
- 2 §5 section to be productive, I would rather, in the rough, just
3 _
& 88
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say I would rather have a bétter>spigot or faucet into the

reservoir itself and drill in the proposed location. We

" would be restricted as to the amount of ‘gas we could get

in a more southerly location. I would prefer to have better
porosity up in the northeast quarter of that section.
Q Now, in your opinion, would a well located, as

proposed by Mr. Mayer, effectively and economically drain

the east half of the SectiQQ;::ﬂlﬂﬂ ,,,,,,,, [PT T
NA”’ Aiéé,éif, I certéinly do. S
Q  -- if that were dedicated to the well?
A) Yes. J
Q Is there-extensive production to the north?

A Yes, two ;f the best wellsin the fi2id are directly
in the section to the north.

0 Do you know anythihg aﬁout the pressures in this
area? | |

A Well, not exact figures; but I do know that the.

" field is about a third depleted and our pressures that we

QOt‘on the well up in Section 20, Mr, Mayer's last well,
ciearly showed this and was right in line with the wells to
the south.

0] Did the pressures on that well, in your opinion,

indicate that drainage had occurred in that area?
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would do,

Q -
Pressure ang

A Yes, sir.

was drilled?

Q ~= when the well

.

Q Now, you Say you had some 10gs in
this exhibit?

A [ oh A yeS o T —e
Q  Would You produce those?

A Now,

terence between just being a little off

MR. NUTTER. Mr. Landenbetéer»~-

THE WITNESS: vyes.

ccnnection with

Lde

ust to show you
nhorth look 1like
that I have jg
you-tha:: 4.

of the channel
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down here in. this west pod?

-ty . . : N S -
et : THE WITNESS: Shaley and or tight,

o ,

on MR. NUTTER: It is shaley and tight?

THE WITNESS: =: - Apd tight, yes, sir.

s ’ (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit%
. : 2, 3 and 4 were marked for

- identification.)
Sanme ) .
a> ' : : ‘ : f
g 0 (By Mr. Kellahin) T hand you what has been marked
= g . : . .
,,,,,, S AwasmExhibithﬁmber—2Maﬁd'woula"yﬁﬁ”idéﬁmify that exhibit,
o
= please?
<
> .
-— A Yes, the 2 is a copy of the Ohio Number 1 Nix pay

zone on the electric log. You will note that the pay thick-

ness is quite evident there, it is very good.

s Q I hand you what has been marked as Exhibit Number
ugg 3 and ask you to identify tha%”eXhibit, plééSe. ”
%% A Yes. Exhibit 3 is a copy of the pay zone on the
§§ Ohio Number 1 Arnguist in Section 29, also a very excéllent
g well, -

Q I hand you what haé been marked as Exhibit Number

4 and ask you --

A On Exhibit Number 4 you can readily see the very

ANK EAST @ PHONE 25641294 @ ALBUQUER

'minutE”pay”ibﬁés"bn'Ehé"édqe'bfréﬁé channel.
Q Md what is that well and where is it located?

A This is the Ohio Number 1 Nix Curtis in 32 of 18,

SPECIALIZING IN:t DE"OSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.f). BOX 1092  PHONE 2436691 @
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26, in the north, northwest.corner.
Q That was dry hole, was it not?
A Yes, sir, a dry hole. I think there was about five
feet of sand present.
Q - And as I understand, Mr. Mayer'completéd a well

directly to the east of that well, did he not, north and

h i .
‘ R east? .
i :_; 2 :
: - A Ooh, yes, that would be the Mallard-Mayer-Holt Well.
£ » '
P QO ) ‘, '
Pl = o] Are you familiar with that well?
: <3
- BT == A . Yes, sirx.
Lo
S . :
; g Q What kind of pay section did it have?
P S L. It was on the edge of the channel and was fairly
B Lt o
! o -
- 2 shaley and tight, but it did have about five feet of pay in
X 88 it.
: ‘2 % % ‘ \
- g 0 Does that again reflect your conclusion-that there
; &g
[T
Lo & g2 ‘is a channel --
g §3 A Yes, sir.
: w = . : -
- gy Q -~ running from north to south --
» & w.é’
- é’%% A Very much so.
; i < £
: Wes w s ®
; 22 0 -- through the area involved here? Now, in your
2 .2 —— : _ : , , .
' 8 ZE opinion, is all of the east half of Section 32 productive of
hid woog B
85 |
£ g2 gas from the Atoka-Pennsylvanian pool?
2 a2
S 2=
& =%

A Yes, sir, I believe the entire east half of Section
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32 would be prodﬁctive, As I stated before, a location in
the northeast guarter nf'thi5§é6E16ﬁwﬁbﬁiamﬁé”£Béwgégéw"7
ehtrance into Eﬁis pofOSity.
Q Would a well located there adversely effect any
offset opérator in your opinion?
A‘- No, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I would like to offér
in e?idenée,Exhibits 1 thréugh 4 inclusive.
TUMRLTNT T"'ER’E"'""‘A"gs"iii'iéréﬁrtﬂ""s E:&;ib-ité 1 ﬁhrough 4 will

be admitted in evidence.

-{Whereupon, Applicant‘sﬁékhibifé

1 through 4 were admitted in
evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have on Direct
Examination.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of
Mr. Landenberger? Mr. Morris? |

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

c  Mr. Landenherger, in connection with the study

that you have done on this application, have you referred

‘to previous cases that have been presented to this Commission .

“f6F unorthodox well locations in this pool?

A No, sir,_I have not.
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-1 - & i ’ O

| ooie 4 S — ) - S —— ) N

e o Section 20, in the northwest quarter. Mr. Mayer's well in
gfw Section 28, or Yates Petroleum Corporation Number 1 Len Mayer
gﬂ in the northwest quarter of Section 28, and as a geologist
- will do, of course, during the drilling of wells, we would
g

ro be present and in talking with other geologists at the time"
B S , )

e those wells were drilled also, of their own.

a5 Oh, also, I am sorry, also the Nearburg Ingram

= Number 2 Hawkins Well --

& ,

— v i 2

— Q Where 1is that?

= - , . - _ B

22 S . A -~ in Section 27. 1 was present there.

e =— : ‘

Q Now, I believe you stated that the Marathon, or

the well youvhave shown as the Ohio well —--

g
-
z
g
4
8
> A YES.
" >
- L L o .
~ ; » o= . ) : . .
e 3 88 e) -~ in the northwest quarter of Section 32 had, in
% 8% : ~ S
- z §x . L] ” - L3 »
! ’é Ef your opinion, had some pay thickness. Is-that present in
Vet 5 IAZJ“Zi .
rouy the well?
-4 x GO
“ «© .
: e ug : . <t
— . §§ A Which well was that?
£ 31 o
e . - @ .
: § ;5 Q The well in Section 32, it would bhe the west offset
— R &
g w from your proposed location.
= 2%
g 8¢
- = S5 A ___ Oh, ves. R
,,,,,, - - 5 =3 ’ : '
= 9% 0 How much pay did yeu think that well had?
o -3 h
st 5 93 : ~
i 38 A Well, actually, it was only about five feet of
; v 5 %2 sand. I£ ‘can’t be classified as pay, really.
g gz
5 ==
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the ten foot contour interval in your isopach map.

"channel with a very small minute net -pay o

Q All right. Now, are you classifying that as net
bay in that well?

A No, sir, it was a dry hole.

Q All right. Now, I see thaﬁ you have that well
shown on ybur Exhibit Number 1 as being at approximately

I don't

 understand why you would have it located at that position?

A Well, I possibly could have moved the line over

slightly. Those circles are rather large, I could have

pushed it over a little farther, but the thing I was trying

to show there is, that it is on the extreme'edge‘of“fhe

— [ W SO V)
sana, perigay

H

net-pay.
Q Now, is this isopach ma?, Exhibit Number 1, supposed

to be a map showing the net pay or just sand thickness?

A It is net pay.

Q It is net pay?

A Pfédominantly net pay, yes.

Q How much net pay do you attribute to the Marathon

well in Seqtion 32?

A Well, it is so minute, it is hard to detect. It
would be less than five feet.
Q The zero line, then, should go to the north and east
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of that well instead of on the other side of it as shown

(3]

z

o on the --
#2 A "Well, technically, you. could move it over two
5 : =
sixteenths of an inch, I guess.
0 Well, am I correct --
= : A Yes, I would not say there is any ~- there is no
) =
s net pay there at all, otherwise it would be a producer. 1t
a2 :
%E is a dry hole.
= Q Well, what control did you use for drawing the
s . : o
a> zero foot contocur interval on this map, continuing through
.
" Section 32?2
.g- .
2 ,
& A You understand, this heavy red line is merely to
z . .
o
© iz --<"; ]
- g i ‘show what T think is the outline of that channel.
S 5=
> Qo ~.
= %% Q Yes, sir, but I also understand, correct me if
n_ So
. > XE
{* & =z I am mistaken here, that this proports to be an isopach
& ] Ead -
P ,
4 L 53 map showing the limit of the net pay —-
= ‘é w & : .
. ¥ Bu
e 2 g2 A Yes.
| a
Zz a <
P 2 e . . o
Y Q ~— in this area? S
by T8 &3 o
' g wu A Yes.
48 £ 20 Q And you have drawn a zero foot contour line here --
g 23
" g 5y
P 3 2% A Yes.
VR o 9 : . .
o ‘:; « s
_ £ g2 Q -- that proports to show the limit of the net pay.
i o 3.4
z oz
. i §§ Now, what control did you have for drawing that zero contour
I""\
o




iy . Same as any other contour is made on any map.

0 i am sorry, I don't really understand you here,

M)

Mr. Landenberger, What control -- are you saYing that

F4

you have some control for the thirty or forty foot line and --

-: A Yes, sir.

V'meief?ﬁ““ffﬁ

'Y

0 -—exXtended that on out to where'you think the

zero line should be?

dearnley

A See the Nix well in the southeast quarter of Section

‘-

29, drawing a line from that well down to the Ohio Number

1 Nix and Curtis Well, would go from zero to sixty, and it
is just a matter of spacing the contours from that well down

to the Ohio Number 1 Nix and Curtis Well. And also keeping in

« NEW MEXICO 87101

mind the appearance of the contours .to the north, making it

QUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

URUERQUE

fairly equal, as the channel would b§.

294 @ ALBU

I am really trying to outline these channels in showing

what I believe is the approximate net pay of all the wells
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in the field. I am really trying to show where the channels
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are located,
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‘ o IV line? |
: ~ ?;7 o A Well, a.natural extension or deletion of the g
- P gy spacing of the'contours, you know, to the weét; just the
! 4 T . .

Q flow, I believe You agreed with me a minute ago, -

'
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to the north and east of the Ohio Nix aﬁd Curtis Well Number~1l
is that correct?

A ‘ What was thatagain, please?

Q Your zero foot contour line shown pere, shouid bhe
somewhat to the north and east of the Ohio weil in Section 327?

A Well, technically, there was approximately five feet
of sand, as shown on éﬁe log. You see, there was five feet
of ‘sand. “

Q Sand but not --

A Net pay would be éero in ;his well.

0  All right.

A If you wish, you could run the zere line right
through the center of whefe I have the well drawn and then
right down South, well, like I have it.

Q Now, actually, from a geoiogic standpoint, fou
should run.that zero line somewhat to the north:and east of
the well, should you not?  You wéuldp't run it right through
the well, you should run it somewhat to.the north and east of
that well?

A Mo, sir, because there was some sand pfesent in the
well. I would put it directly through the well. I fhink

that~iswjust»thewextt?me edge of the channel itself.

Q You are thinking that that well just actually ﬁiéﬁé&hﬂA'”V““”“'”
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P e DS the exéct limit of the net pay? : ) g
& - ; ;
= A I surely do, because vwells have been made with
. vel pa = , ‘ ' ‘
‘é an slightly over five feet of pay in the channel. Fairly good
1 P : P .
o~y o wélls have been made with just as little as ten feet of pay.
i - ’ o v
- . Q  Now, looking at the contour lines that run through
i I i Section 32, I still am -a -little kit in the dark here, Mr. - S :
N A : o
I et Landenberger on -- - -
N a9 ) .
e ~ , , |
ﬁL\ A All right. , :
“=1 [~ : ) B
= Q ~-- what control you have for the location of any of '
i p—
<<
. those lines, the sixty foot line, the fifty foot line, the
7 , S A | . .
- g forty foot line, on down, and maybe I am dense, but I would
£ [ ' , ’ ‘
- = appreciate it if you would tell me --
2 ] 'S .
0 _ -
-~ . N\ !
o X A All right.
v — @
o E S8 Q -~ exactly what control you have for the lines as
P £ 3z they are shown in Section 32..
P ﬁ g';'
¥ - u;l-l;
Lo & 38 A Like I told you before, a channel runs at right
- 4 23 angles to the regional dip. You understand that?
3 §§ Q Yes, sir.
— - ‘n“’é'
g %% A And you can see how I have drawn the channel, it
< FZ '
w Y .
; ég is at right angles to the regional dip, that we know.
s U N '
E g% 3 o e LT e v
T8 ;-E . 0 "S0 you are proceeding upon that assumption, without
-~ & 235 o
- .,Z
L any actual control in that --
z m Z
- i ig A Yes., the only control I have is the Ohio Nix and
(3
& 5% .
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there. I would prefer to get more in the center of the

‘channel.

Q Now, actually if you wanted to crowd your well

e

as close as you could, 990 feet out of the northeast corner

of the southeast quarter, you would actually be in a position

where you would have thirty feet or better of net pay, would

you not?
A Oh, 1 see, you mean you would be in'the --
A At an orthodox location,:the best orthodox iocation

you could pick on this map, according to your interpretation,
WOuld give you something better than thirty feet of net pay
in-this well, would it not?

A Yes, sir.

Q | There are a great number of wells in this field
that have been completed‘and aré producing with less than
thirty feet of net pay, are there not?

A  Yes, sir, There again, our main problem is to stay
away from the shaliness that we know occurs on the west side
of the channels. If this were ailarge field, say, like ﬁhe
Indian Basin, orthodox locations could. be continously carried
out very well, however, this is a very small restricted field

that is why I believe that unorthodox locations are necessary

oo

and
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|
o on the limits.
’ : o
o 0 Do you believe that the southeast quarter of
Poed B section 32 is capable of yielding commercial proéuction?
vl e ) L :
;‘} CZ i,f A Yes, but it would be testricted in comparison
I B S v
¥ o S . with the better wellsin the field, restricted in permeability.
! o b 0 Now, how do ycu define commercial production, Mr.
Bumen
, a> . :
L ‘aé Landenberger?
[ ) » » = » »
g == A Well, sufficiently to give the operator a profit.
g = Q pay the cost of his well and yield a reasonable
cc ’
C as .
. = profit? .
. 3 A And yield a reasonable profit.
e e '
w
o z 0 Do you believe that a well drilled in an orthodox
S .
~ .
v 8 - location in the southeast guarterx would yield commercial
. 2=
et 4 58
< . .
3‘§§; production?
1 X
- g A A T don't think that is predeterminable.
b 53 :
v 5u 0 I«amvasking;in your opinioi, is that your opinion?
¥ 83
- . 22 - .
£ 33 MR. KELLAHIN: 1 submit that the witness answered
L
§ 5% ,
= £ 33 the question.
$ %% ' i it i i i
e 2% A I don't think it is predetermlnable, no, Ssir.
Y e
- . gh
£ 23 0] yoa are saying you have no opinion?
E 8%
3 D.(
. % ¢5 4 No, sir. I don't think that I could tell you in
o Z
£ ¢2
g %E advance whether a well drilled there would be profitable or
3 39 not. If you will excuse me, if you'Wish;"I will redraw this
e =g
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skinny
[

not in evidence.
The main thing

channel, the direction, true direction

<

4

'thedﬁputheaSt, and to

FES .
the rost ox the best proposed location.

\; ‘
Q Now, Mr. L.andenberger, according
Number 1 here,

a well located at an orthodox location cou

'0

forty £fest of net pay. Actually, by movin

your proposed jocation, you are p;cking up
twenty feet of net pay., is that correct?

A No, sir,

feet of pay at the proposéd location.

center of the.channe1~as;poséib1e,

T

‘I would say more like thirty-five at the better,

well of this type,. it would be better to stay as near the

Q and yet you admit that there was not net pay in the
Ohio Well Number 1 in Section 32?
A No, this log is in evidence and you can see how

the pay or the sand itself even is- in evidence, ‘Or-is

1 have tried to show is to show the

of the channel and the
fact that it has maintained a constant width incfhe direction

'froﬁ its beggining-somewhefe up at the northwest, down to

.show that the channelrdoes go through

"

to your Exhibit

1 think we have already established'that

1d pick up as much aT'

g to the north to

an additional

I wouldn'ﬁ say you would get forty feet,

best location

Wwith moving to the north, you would qet"sliqhtlyrover sixty

But the expense of a

which is true, which would
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crowded by your proposed location in tﬁis case?

A That just shows you again how important it is to
be near the cénter of thé’channel{ just one location-té the
eas£ almost ruined a well.

Q Now, Mr. Mayer's well in Section 28, is an extremely
marginal well, is it not?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, do I understand that you have not made any

study of the applicationrgr the exhibits that_were presented

to the Commission in conneétion with Mr. Méyer's application
for an unorthodox location for that well? '
MR.(KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I object to

the question. It ﬁas been'askéd and answered, not only_oﬁce,
but four or five times. |

A Well, I might add that I have studied this area
quite extensively , but- the only -- in answer to your question,
I have not looked at any of the works prepared for these
cases, but the area, I have studied extensively.

Q Are you familiar with the fact that the Standard
0il Cémpany of Texas has an unorthodox location in Section 15,
up at the north end of the pool?

A Yes, sir. E

MR. NUTTER: I think you mean Section 14 --
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THE WITNESS: 14.
MR. NUTTER: -- don't you, Mr. Morris.
A That is a regional well,-I don't even have that on

my map.
MR. MORRIS: It is very distinct in qdéies.
MR."NUTTER: No, that would be your thirty-eight
foot well there, that is unorthodox because that is in the
southwest gquarter.
PHE WITNESS: That is the original discovery well
in_#he field, so it wouldp't be orthodox, unless by chance.

Q (By Mr. Morris) Are you familiar, Mr. Landenberger,
with the unorthodox location that 'Marathon drilled Qith a
seventy-five percent allowable, acreage allowable in Section
307 | “ .

A ~“Yes, sir.

Q‘ as I understand your application, Mr. Landenberger,
you are not propqsing that any actiQn‘be taken by £he Commissio
to restrict the allowable to be asigned to the well at your
proposed location?

A That'g correct. I believe tﬁe entire east half
will be productive, except that the location of the well
would be much better porosity, permeability-wise in’'the

proposed location,; as ‘against the orthodox location.

h
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Q Is it your testimony, Mr. Lahdenberger, that Len
Mayer is notxgoing to obtain any advantage over other operators
in the pool by virtue of tﬁis unoxrthodox location?

A Yes, sir.

MR. MORRIS: I have no further questioné.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0  Mr, Landenberger --
A Yes.
Q -- if we assume that your contour lines are right,

then we would leave them where they are. Now, if we follow
your contour, séy, twenty foot from the south, extreme south-
ea;t corner of Section 32, and go northwest on t@gt, we get
into this crosshatched area, which you said is tight?

A Yes, sir.

Q  All right. If we draw an imaginary line, then,

between twenty and thirty, which would be a twenty-five foot

line --
A  Yes, sir.
0 -- and extend that from the ‘extreme southeast

corner of 32, on up into Section 30, that twenty-five foot

line would also be what is designated as tight sand?

‘A - Again it is undeterminable only in that the well
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locatien itseif -~

Q I am projééting’fhat, a line in between your twenty
and thirty foot line énd i am projecting your tight zone.

A No, sir. If you will notice, a projection of that
tYpé,uﬁﬁé fuffher soﬁtheaét you wouid~go, you would come closer
and closer to the center of the channel, which would become
cleaner. This well is located on the extreme west edge of
the channel. Now the well itself was shaley and tight, but

I don't think you could project alongnthis -

Kol Well; we would be on the west side of the channel --

\

A Yes, sir.
Q -~ if we went down here into the southeast corner.

of Section 32, we would still be on the west side of)the
channel, WQuldn't we?

A Not as far west as the Nix well, sir. You would
be a little more centrally located to the éentet of the
channel. I think, if I am following you along all right, I
mean, if you follow this contour line here that curves into

the east, you will just slowly swing more into the center 'of

ﬁfhe channel, see. Actually, I imagine that it would become

shaley and then less shaley as you get towards the center

of the channel. .

Q - Well, if we assume that the channel extends to the.




" PAGE 33 .
s southeast, andCYOu said you had no reason to believe that it ~f
v ° ~A Yes, sir.

CoEd ‘- :

e e Q - -+ doesn't extend to the southeast. Well, then, the

e T heavyAred line is still on the west side? .

Lo by BT :
Y —' , " t : A YeS, Sir.
* .> o " e ‘; i oo ’ . :
e i L Q And the adjoining pink shaded area being --
SN > )
- e , -
! I T A The channel itself.
B -1% '}:g Clb - I'a
' % ?E Q -— the channel itsclf, you are still going to be
= s — on the west side of it if you extend the channel southeast?
¥ R - e —_— :

3 . as> A Well, it is a gradational thing. It is extremely
oF shaley on the extremg west edge and becomes cleaner towards

;{a the center of the channel on either side.

. (s Q But the sides stil remain shaley?
te A Yes, sir, as evidenced by these two wells that were

shaley and tight.

¥
{
4
&

) And over on the east side of the channel, there

with the Cleveland well, it showed eighteen feet of sand,

evidently?
A Yes, sir.
o Q But it was tight and completed as a dry ﬁole?
» A Yes, sir.
Q '/Aéo we have an area there of tight sand, with thick

R

tight sand and over here we have five feet of sand which is ti(
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‘A Well, at the present, I personally ~- I believe that
the entire east half is:productiyealt*Wouldfbefratherfdiffichit
there)is not too much control down on the sou;h end, but
projecting the channel like I have, I would say --

Q Would it be unreasonable for the Commission to
accept your contour lines, in your opinion?

A Yes, sir.

0 It would be unreasonable for us to accept the
contour lines?

A No, I want yoﬁ to accept them, that is what I mean.

0 ‘Would;it'be unreasonable for the Commission to accept
your shading? |

A Well, there again, with a reservation, sir. What
I meant was, this shows the actual well, that well, and I
have no way of knowing how far to extend this tightness
except that apparently, just on the extreme edges. where the
channel finally filled, is where we get our shalinésé and_
tightness, that is the only thing I would want to show with
these markings. That is all I wanted to show.
0 So you have no recommendation for us as tq_the

manner in which we should adjust the allowable?

A Except that I beligqgﬂyqu"canfaGCept”4¥”Eﬁié'one

~we11}'tﬁé<5ﬁib“Nix and Curtis, I believe I could have moved
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my zero line a little closer to the well, becdﬁse dniéhe
extreme edge it is very difficult, But, I do ﬁelieve-in the
main ;- my contours on the east half, for projection, trying
to be similar to the extent of the channel to the no;th, are
equitable, I believe. I don't think I have done an unfair job
in extension.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questioné of Mr.
Landenberger?

MR. KELLAHIN: I have no more qéestions.

MR. NUTTER: If there are no further questions, the

ﬂwitnesé may be excused and we will take a fifteen minute

)

recess.

(Witness excused and a short
~recess was taken.)

MR. NUTTER: The heaEing will come to order, please.
Mr. Kellahin, did you have another witness?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes; I would like to call Mr Mayer.
LEN MAYER, called as a witness, having been first duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name,‘please?

A Len Mayer.
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0 Mr. Mayer, are you the Applicant in Case Numbey:
363272

A Yes, I am.

Q Have you been operating in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian
Pobl? |

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q For how long? :

A Since the discovery well, or I have been working ih -1

1 drilled the‘first well in 1960.

Q How many wells have you:drilledfin there?

A I am jnterested in five wells.

Q What business, generélly, are you engaged in, Mr.
Mayer?

A 1 am an independent producer.

Q And do you havelother production in southeastern
New Mexico?

A Yes, I do.

0 Do you have any experience with Pennsylvanian
production, other than in the AtokamPennsyIVanian Pool?

A Yes, but it’would be in the form of oil, in the
Bough.C‘formation in northeaét Lea County.

Q Now, how many wells do fgu have an jnterest in in

the Atbkao?eﬂnéylvahian‘?ool?

I
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0 On what did you base these changes?

A This past well that I drilled, I expecﬁed to get
a channel sand. I anticipatgd approximately twgnty~five-
to thirty feet of sand in the loéation that I drilled in
’Sebtion 20, and fortunately, when I drilled the well iﬁ, I
éncountered fifty—sixffeet éf”sahd, one of the biggyest Morrow
sand‘wellsvin soﬁghéast New Mexico.

Q And is that a good well?

A An excellent weil.

0 What expe:ience did you havevin connection ﬁith
the pressufes in that well?

A Weli,gthe virgin pressures in the field, when we
drilled the origingl Dayton~-Townsite Number 1, were
apbroximately 3100 to 3200 pounds, bottom hole pressure,
initial. And on "DST", aé well as by pgmb, pressure bomb,
when I completed the Number 1 Irene Brainard, the bottom;héle‘
pressure was 2508, a drop of approximately 750 pounds, bottom
hole pressure.

MR. NUTTER: When was it drilled?
THE WITNESS: I completed the well on the 7th of
April of this year.
0 (By ﬁr. Kellahin) Now, does tﬁat indicate anything

to you in connection with the drainage in the area?
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A \Oh, ves, where that there is excellent drainage.
Q What is the c¢losest producing well to that well?

A Well, the Ohio-Nole Well, which would be now the
Maréthon~Nole, which is approximately three guarters of a
mile away. In fact, the wéll that- I drilled the Brainard on,
is a farmout from Mar;thon 0il Conpany. They did not believe
that - the cﬁannel was thegg, I qdess, but anyway, that is
neither hefe nor there.

Q . Now, Mff*Mayer, in ccnnection with your application,
you are asking to move to a northern portidn of the unit.

What area do you propose to dedicate to the well?

A The east half of Section 32,

iQ And where ao'yod propose to locate thé weil?
A | 990 from the ﬁorth and east of Section 32.

Q Now, why did you pick fhat location?

A . Well, as substantiated by Mﬁ. Landenberger's

testimony, I am in the area of best éontrol,in that on either
side of me, I have excellent control‘defiﬁing what I think

is the channel, as well as to the north, one of the biggest
wells in the fiéld,‘the Ohio-Nix Well, is what I think
substantially draining where my proposed location is.

Q Well, now -—-

A If for instance, say, moving down into an orthodox
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location, I move away f£rom my control, and there could be

some doubt as to the -~ I don't think there is much doubt

where I am right now, and it could_be}vadd substantially to .

my risk to move into the southeast quarter and away from

my area of control.

Q Now, in your opinion, is the entire east half of
the section productive of gas from the Atcka=Pennsylvanian
Pool?

A Yes.

¢) What specific reason do you have for not wishing

to drill in the southeast quarter?

A Well, particularly, the risk involved.
Q What does an Atoka-Pennsylvanian well cost?
A Compléted, about .one hundred and fifty to one

hundred and sixty thousand dollars.
Q Now, in the event you are authorized to drill in the

northeast quarter of the section, will a well so located effect

tively produce the gas in the east half of the section?

A In my proposed location?

Q- --Yes, sir.

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, you mentioned that some well was possibly

draining this area, what well was that, Mr. Mayer?

]
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A The Nix Well, located, I think it is in the
southeast quarter of Section 29. It has sixty-two feet of
net morrow pay and I feel that it is substantially draining
my leashold.

s) Now, would a well located in the éoutheastern
quartéf of the section protect you against this drainage?

A Not adequately, I don'tvbelieve. X might'add,
the reason, and I say area of-control;rtake an e#ample, the
Mallard-Mayer-Holt Well, whichzz-drilled<four years ago, we
caught what 1 consider the extreme linits of the chanhel and
graded in a very shaley, tight formation. We had to stimulate

recently, had to install a compressor to buck the main line

' pressure to produce the well. And I think we will probably

just barely recover our invéstment, and Ivdon't know . but what
two hundred feet further west, we probably would‘have made
an exceilent well. But, it just graded into a tight situation
Q Now, is Lhat your reason for wishing to drill at
the location you now propose?
A Yes.
Q Suppose you movgd it two hundred feet to the east

or west, would that improve or --

A I think I have located what I call a channel deép

‘the well guite heavily to evenAget it to produce, and just 1

T
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- b in what I consider geoloqically'and economically the best
|
| o :
| o location.
ol i .
) e . Q Now, Mr. Mayer, you are familiar with the otherx
e & unorthodox locations in the pool, are you not?
I R ‘
Lol S ,
. - A Right, ves, sir.
- e ‘
: e Q You are aware of the fact, for example, that
':L— ' /
Rt Standard 0il Company of Texas received approval of an
a> ~
E? unorthodox location together with a curtailed allowable?
—
o
= A Correct.
h N
c » o ,
ot Q Now, what is your feeling as to whether the well,

if it is approved as applied for here, should have a

curtailed allowable assigned?

A I don't feel that I should be, if I were grantéd’
this unbrthoddx location, that I should have inwaﬁy,way,:be A

‘curtailed on my allowable. I don't think and I don't believe

NEW MEXICO 8710

there can be any testimony to the fact that the full east

gXPERT TESTIMONY, paAlLY COPY, CONVENTION!‘

half is productive, OY is not productive. As 1 say, you move
down to the south, you move away from your point of control,

so that I can see nothing that would dispute the fact that

AST ® PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX1CO 87108
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it is all productive. So, I don't feel that I should be

SPECIALIZING tNy CEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS,

8% .
Sa penallzed.
o2
* Z
S MR. KELLAHIN: That's all of the questions I have
2 < "
o Z
s 2 ]
Y of the witness.
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- w MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of this
L en |
£ witness? Mr. Morris?
« ) CROSS EXAMINATION ’
mE; , BY MR. MORRIS:
ER I : i
, ¢ Q Mr. Mayer, you were referring in your testimony
4 $i¥ Ly
LIRS L] .
SRR 2o to your most recent well completed 1in the northwest quarter
. LR — '
-5 d e ,=i a . - . .
T -5 Fe " — of Section 20, and 1 pelieve you said that you had encountered
N E E * ad -
§ L | = ’
‘ s ] o fifty-six feet of sand in that :well, is that correct?
tp =
- i “.2; Q Now, was that the gross sand interval in that well?
é 2 A That is the sand interval off the elactrical, or-
© o 5 | : _
2‘}2 z the "ES" log, and that is normally what we perforate off of.
¢ 5] '
. % 0. How much- of that fifty-six feet do you deem to be
vt Lo §§ :
e 4 58
? 3 g8 net pay?
P % EE
F S B3 &
C : 23 A All of it.
: o zZZ :
: [
E 38 0 All of it? S
85 A Yes, sir.
z <%
: *3 : :
~ < %g Q . Now, have you analyzed your 1log to determine whether
% %% all of that sand is contributing to the net pay in this well?
< a o 5 :
— FER )
g B2 A Well, I ran three sets of logs. I ran a micro’ log,
o W :
FE ox ,
- g 23 ‘an induction electrical and a gamma ray gonic log. That is
4 og
- ..z
2 §% the three tools that were available. 1 did not core it, but
zZ oZ
N wkr
- 3 Ig . . cx s ,
3 3 I aid "DST" 1it, and from drilling breaks, which we encountered
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when we drilled the pay section, plus- I had a gas analyzer
on the well, and using all of that together, I came up with
that figure, ves.

Q Noﬁ; the.drillstem test thaé‘you ran on this zone,
did that cover the eﬂtire fifty-six foot area?

A Yes, in fact, more. We drilled all the way through
and I drilled another ten feet until we encountered a hard
spot so that I was sure that I was thfaugh the whole pay.

Of course, at that time, I had no log, all I had was my drili—
ing information. |

Vié“ 'biawyou make any seiective drillst;;ﬁtesté of the
smaller intervals of the fifty-six foot pay section?

A No, no we tested the eﬁtire drilling break.

0 Have you, since having logs available éo you, have
you taken those logs and analyzed the logs to determine if
the entire sand section has sufficient porosity to contribute

to the net pay in this well?

A Oh, ves,
Q You have?
A Yes. In fact, in addition to that, I hired a

professional engineer and had him make a reservoir study of
ny well to determinethe value of the well based on the pay.

Q I believe you said that you wanted to drill at
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youxr proposed 1ocation for the very obvious reason, rhat it,

according to your Exhibit

expect that

at that jocation £han at any other location in'Section 32,

is that correct?

! A Yes, Sir.

0 At that location,'you will be draining gas fyom

gection 29, will you not?

A Well,

draining 32, SC 1 would say conversely

in 32,

reservoir, ¥es:

0 1 believe you said that you were familiax with %

st ndard of Texas application,

unorthodox 1ocation'did’recéive

A That is MY

Number 1 in the case:

you will encounter 2 gréater

1 am contending that the well in 26.1is -

I should be qettinq part of —-

1 think 1 wonld be.

it is -~ you

section of net pay

%

if 1-drill a well

if I get into the

=]
e

and you are familiar that that

understanding.

Q In preparation for this‘case} did you make a study *

of the exhibits that were_pffered in the 3tandard of Texas

case?
A No. I feal that my
has‘nO'relation whatsoever to

even my‘previous application.

this is a very unusual field,

——

deal must stand on 1its own and
the gtandard of Texas case, OF
1 think each particular deal —-

in that even though it is a
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i
} prorated field with standardized location, it is not like
most gas fields in that it is not a blanket sand. And, there-

fore, to-effectively produce it, that is the reason I am

) -1
asking for this unorthodox location.

Q So, Iktakerit,'that you did not consult any of the

-

si _ previous interpretations of the, or isopach maps that have

been introduced in any previous cases presented to the

-Melter

Commission for unorthodox locations in this pool?

T

‘
p )

A Well, first off, I leave that up to my attorney,

A

dearnley

as regards to consulting previous caseS.

: . i i - .
iy b con et A s sk e e A—w el b

.0 Yes., I R S e R

A I am familiar with other interpretations of the

field, particularly, I might add, it is in the New Mexico

Geological Society Symposium, their 1atestsadaition;falmést -

1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 ® ALLBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

I would say their interpretation7is sonsiderably like this.
But I asked Mr. Landenberger to prepare this strictly for. the
purpoge of me d ‘,i:]‘]j"ng it. and his interpretation, and so

happens to be my interpretation also.

Q You agree with his interpretation?
- A Yes, T do. That is how come I drilled this one up
here.
Q Are you familiar with the application éhat was

filed by Marathon in connection with the well that was drilled

ISPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINCS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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at an unorthodox jocation in gection 302

A No, sir. I am not.

& " MR. MORRIS: Let me say here, I neglected to say
g ZV when 1 was talking to Mr. Landenbergex, that I am representing
| B “g£~ Marathon DY this case.
BV o THE WITNESS: I assumed that you probably were.
! a> - o 3 .
N i ‘= MR. KELLAHIN: wWe had suspected this.
- e B . -
3 S Q (By Mr. Morris) In addltion to the wg" gand in
{ i = ' |
. S | = this field, are there other sandas that are contributinq to
‘_::r & -
P = \ the net pay?
R .
v 2 A In about two wells that I know of. One of them,
S F R
3 3 the Len Mayer —=-Yates petroleum-Len Mayer Number 1 is
) ) .
o 5 producing from the "C" sand. The np" sand is non-productive
>, eZ . ' . )
2 59 . . .
' % g8 in the field. AnG I don't know =~ 1 think the ug" produces
‘ ¥ %X ~
Z 4% ‘
z Eg in anotherx well, or has been perforated at the same time.
— gk
- owd . . . o e
13 §§ _No one realkyknowsbecEUSe it was not ihﬁividuallyﬁtested; B
) % §§ _ -
£ 5% 1 know it was in the Yates-Len Mayer pbecause we tested it
& <
“w e® : s
s SR . : . .
o % 33 separately, 1.t other than that, it contributes very little.
3 % %% Q Do you expect to find. any net pay in any of the
« a o
3 g ey ‘
% %% other sand intervals at your proposed location? .
L g q§ A Let me say that we will certainly ook at it closely.
e %X
oz
. %% _
zZ 3% ané if so, I will test it and attempt to evaluate it, if it
z oz i
M oer
e ] 3 X :
EE1- looks productive.
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1 B Q You are saying that there is a possibility of it,
o then?
22 A There céuld be, yes. I wouldn't discount the
?'? possibility that there would be.
) (;i gf Q And that same posgsibility would .exist at an
Ay Th e - L. ‘ -
. 5*{ wr B orthodox location, would it not, in the southeast quarter?
N Sy
R e | =L ’
SRR o IR R =T A It could. It is just -- it is undeterminable. At
“E;; = ’
1 S . . . s . . i
{ ‘_i == this time, I am primarily shooting for the "B" sand because
’ ,» ¥ _’
e : — it is the main pay.
o <
3 as
= Ly = Q Now, you say, Mr. Mayer, that you agree with Mr.
b i : : - - ¢ I .
5 EI " , «
§ 3 é Landenberger's interpretation., I take it, then, that you
3 ;f 2= z . B N
- it v . - . -
3 Lo % agree that if you drilled “ar well at an orthodox location
i ; 8 _. in the southeast quarter of Section 32, that you would hope
3 : > 282
< N 2 55
. D i §§ to experience thirty feet of net pay in your well?
: = 5 29
Pl X .
o B e A Between twenty and thirty feet, ves, sir.
rouy , S
$4 £ %% MR. MORRIS: That's all I have. Thank you. :
£33 MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of
[ g 0:’ N
- K i3 Mr. Mayer?
€ ¥z CROSS EXAMINATION
— X s '
£ 23 BY MR. NUTTER:
E o¥%
A ID-;
. § g# Q Mr. Mayer, do you have a recommendation to make,
*
2 g2
4 25 in the event that the Commission should approve the unorthodox
ﬁ v
- - ]
- I E= . s . .
- e ,«1Gﬁatloniand”flndm;;"ngggggggghpgwagjust the allowable, do
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you have any recommendation to make as to the manner in
which the allowable should be adjusted? |

A .No; sir, I éon't. I don't feel that --

Q ‘I realize that you don't think that it should be,
but I say, in the event that the Commissioﬁ should find it
necessary? |

A No, sir.

MR. NUTTER: That's all I have. Thank you very
much. Are there any further gquestions of Mr. Mayer? He
may be excused. - L

(WifhéSs excused)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr.

Kellahin:

* MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have at this time, Mr.

Nutter.

MR. NUTTER: Did you have any witnesses, Mr. Morris?

MR. MORRIS: Yes, we héve one Qitness. I ask
Mr. Alton to stand and be sworn, please,.

(Witness sworn.)

CLYDE E., ALTON, called as a witness on behalf of Marathon
0il Company,.having been first duly sworn, was examined and

testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION ’ e ™

B5Y MR. MORRIS:
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0 »lf : Q Mr. Alton, please state your name, where you live, |
e e by whom you are employed and in what capacity. '
ﬁ' iw - A My name is Clyde E. Alton, I live in Houston, Texas, ,
i o :
gjti - A I am employed by Marathon Oil Company in the ‘capacity of
R H e Staff Engineer in the division office. -
SOVE g } MR. NUTTER: Is that A-l-t-o-n? |
fz"“~ﬁé~“' — , . , .
. i a2 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
g o k E% E; ' : . P ' v s
’ - : Q (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Alton, what is your familiarity .
A == |
4§ gg r— with the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico?
4 ro— )
o c . - . . . :
13£$, as ‘A I have studied the logs and the cores within the
o ote . pool: I have studied other studies which have been made : o
. r 4
2 g :
2 i § within the pool since the discovery well was drilled. »
Lo ts 3 :
Iy (V] - .
: . g Essentially this is it. I am fairly familiar with the pool
: i o
[ - (35 88» . )
i b § 5§ itself.. We realize that it is not a structure pool, there
e 8¢
> >x X 3 -
?? 8 fg is no structural closure. We agree that it is a lens type
te ': w w " :
; E 2%
i ~pool.
i w &
- £ 53 : & . Ty -
: 532 0 Mr. Alton, have you previously testified before
| 3 4
g i | |
;ﬁ 3 o2 the Commission or one of its Examiners?
2 < 33 ;
g we A No, sir, I haven't.
| & g 8%
: < Ta . .
- = e Q Would you state, just briefly, your education and
2 2% ‘
& LU ‘
fe § sz your experience in the oil industry, petroleum industry?
) & of
o %<
Z éé A I obtained a Bachelor of Science Degree in Petroleum
o <
z 0 Z .
o g 2z Engineering from the University of Oklahoma in 1950. I went
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to work for Marathon Oil, at that time Ohio Oil Company, in

July of 1950. I have been with Marathon since that time

in various capacities, as Area Engineer, Hobbs, New Mexico,

Seminole, Texas, Iraan, Texas; DiStrict Engineer, Bay City,

'rexas,:Gulf Cdast. I sgéﬁt two and a half‘years in Tripolig
Libya with Marathon, and I am presently in their division

office in Houston.

MR. MORRIS: Are the witness's qualifications
"MR. NUTTER: They are,-please proceed.

Q (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Aléon, arefyou“familiaf with
the other non-standard, unor thodox locations that exist in
the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Pool?

A Yes, ‘

sir, I believe I am,

0 And; . are you especially familiar with the
apﬁlidatidhrfhat was made by Marathon for an unorthodox

location in Section 30?

A Yes,

sir.
0 Are you familiar with the exhibits that were offered
in that case?
A Yes, sir, I am.
Q And with the testimony that was presented in that

case?
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A Yes, sir.

Q In preparation for this hearing, have you
particularly revieweq all of the evidence available at the
present time and from the hearing that was’b¥esen£éd on the
Marathon Application, concerning the pfoductive limits of

this pool and particularly as it pertains to the proposed

location?
A Yes, sir.
0] And based upon that study, have you prepared an

isopach map showing your opinion of the productive limits

’

of this field?
A Yes, sir, I have.

Q May I ask that you have that marked as Exhibit

Number 1 in this case.

(Whereupon, Marathqg;s Exhibit
Number 1 was marked for
identification.)

o what has been marked as

0 If vyou woul

(o)
@
i
43

Exhibit Number 1, would you state what that is and what it

shows?

A This is an isopach of the "B" sand porosify. It

shows the location of all the wells in the area with which

we are concerned. It shows the unorthodox location as

proposed by Mxr. Mayer and it is colored red. It shows my
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intérpretation of the zero isopach line also, surrounding
the field in this particular area.

Q Does this interpretation differ substantially from
the idierpretaéions tha; pfeviduéLyAhave been submitted to
the Commission and thé)Commiééion's Examiners in previous
applications for unorthodox locationg?

A Yes, sir, it does. It differs in Secfion'BO. It

differs, also, in Sections 19 and 20, due to the fact that

Mr. Mayer has made a successful completién: in Section 20 in

faef

his,

believe it is Irene Brainard Number 1.

0 Does it differ with respect to the interpretation

of the zero contour line in Section 32?

A In Section 32 there is very little difference from
the previous exhiéitsm

Q May I ask you, in particular, what previous exhibits
you éfe referring to when you are making that comparison?

a This is Ex#ibif Number 6, Case Number 2628, Denové.

Q - That was the application of Marathon for an
unorthodox location in Section 30, is that correct?

A Yes, 'sir, that is correct.

Q This eXhibif was prepared prior to the gpplication
of Mr. Mayer in this‘éase,'is‘that correct?

A That's correct.
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0 Méy I ask you what other exhibits you were referring
to, from which you were drawing the comparison?
A This is Exhibit Number 1, Case 3420, Atoka-Penn
_ ;Q: : fieid. | |
o Q  And did that concernrthe application of Standard
0il Company of Texas? |
A It did.
Q ‘Does the interpretation that you have shown fo

the Commission, as far as the‘isopach in Section 32 is

dearniey-meier

concerned, differ substantially from the interpretation

shown on that exhibit?
;i A It differs 6n1y very slightly.
- Q All right. Do I understand‘you now, Mr. Alton,
ﬂ$5 that the interpretation as shown on our Exhibit ﬁumber 1
P in this case, reflects youripresent opinion of the correct

depiction of the net pay in the Atoka-Penn Pool in Section

UQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101

327

A That is correct.

0 Have you plenimetered this to obtain an exact
aéreage figure that you estimate to be within your ze?o foot
contour line?

A" Within Sectibn 327

S Q Yes, sir.
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6] when
A This

\ sure of, put 1

MR. MORRIS:

admitted in ev

Mr. Kellahin?

A Yes,
oz
58 Q That is som
A ‘yes, Sir.

Q And how mu

1

Q Could you make an estimate of the amount of acreage
within that gero foot 1ine?

A 1 would estimate. possibiyf a hundred acres:

east half of gection

ch of that nundred acres would be in the

haven't

32?2

A gixty acres.

was this Exhibit'Number 1 prepared; Mr. Alton?

was prepared by e the exact date 1 am not

ast week.

MR. NUTTER:

idence.

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Alton, yoﬁ have made reference to marathon's
applidation for an unoxthodox jocation in Section 30, when
was that case heard?

sir, that was, L pelieve, septemnber the 11, 1962.

We offer Exhibit Kumber 1 into evidence.
Marathon's Exhibit number 1 will be ’ \

Are there anyzquestions of Mr. Alton?

MR. KELLAHIN: 1 would like to ask a question.

CROSS EXAMINATION

adrliE

e five years ago ., then.
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BT 0 Do you know how many wells had been drilled in the
paed : pool at that time?
i PN : A 1 believe the only one that hadn't been =< that,
: o> ; : o
0 e rasd ' possibly two that hadn't been drilled at that time, were
I e ,
R Mc. Mayer's Brainard well in gsection 20, and the standard of
v b Ty £ : -
: e . : i
3 'é < Texas well, on which they got an orthodox jocation.
: : B T c A ] :
R T =3 Q pid you have anything to do with preparing the
4l B b - -
PR : Exhibit Number 6 in Case 2628, Denovo?
.t =
,’: f?t a> .
[ Lokt | W, N - e
' as 0 Had you examined it prior to thlsﬂhear1nq? i
i 2 A Just a couple weeks prior to this hearing.
(<]
- £
& Q Agsuming, Mr. Alton, that that was a correct
P 3
(V]
- § interpretation, the Len Mayer well in Section 20 would be
N (v ) — o
% & . .
”‘ i 3 in a worse position than their,proposed unoxrthodox location
e ov
i > xﬁ ) > -
P g %= in Section 32, would it not?
v wu . . . an
o L 33 A Let's see, the Len Mayer location 1n gection 20 —~
w o x®
- % B3 :
4 223 Q Yes; S1Y.
ot 2
T s
o ® .
i %g A —-— would be in a worse position than their proposed
s a2
; § %g jocation in section 32?2 Yes, sir, according to this, it
¢ E% - -
- £ 3y would be.
z 2Z
o Y
I o x
§ 22 Q . And subsequent toO the drilling of the Len Mayer
- i s o2 _ ' .
i'éé well and other wells in the area, you changed the interprétation
¢ 3%
" v B i B
- 3 EE insofar as Marathon-is concerned. 1 won't say that you changeq
o w
» 28 ///
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interpretation. you hadn't made a previous oOne.

That's correct.

put Marathon has changed jts position through your

interpretation from Exhibit Number 6 in Case

We certainly have.

And changed it ar

astically insofar as the northexn

n of the pool is conc

We certaihly did, because this gave us .a point of

ol which we didn't have. before.

And you don't have any point of controi to the

We do not have any points of control to the sout!

other than the two dry holes in Section 32

And you have the dry hole in Section 32, which

NEW MEXICO 87108

was drilled by Marathon, was that well rested at all?

EXPERT TESTIM&)NV, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

QUERQUE, NEW HEXICO8TION

ust didn't have any

_ BUQUERQUE,

LBV

T don‘'t know.

you don't kﬁow whether there was a show of ga

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS,

not sure whethex there was a show of gas Or not

show the Mayer well in gection 28 as fa
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between your zero contour and the ten foot line, Section 28?

A Yes, sir.

o) £ha£ is a prodicing well, is it not?

A fes, sir, it is a marginal producer I understand.

Q - And that would indicate, then, in your opinion, his

proposed location would be a marginal producer? It is
approximately the same position on your contour, isn't it?

N That is correct. It should pick up a few more feet
of net pay, but essentially it would be, yes, sir.

>Q And you say, in your opinion, Mr. Maver, his acreage
in the east‘half of Section 32 has approximately sixty acres

of net pay —-

A This was an estimate «-
Q ~- or sixty acres of pay?
A This was an estimate. It may be more, it could be

a hundred acres.

o) If he is géigg té recover his gas under Section 32,
the only piace he can drill is in the northeast quarter, isn't
that correct?

A If there is any gas under his Section 32, that is
cofrect, he must drill to recover it. |

Q He would have to drill at that poiht?

A Well, not necessarily at that point, but he would







PAGE

. 61

- : ' : A In my opinion, one well will drain three hundred

and twenty acres.

iil it drain more than threes twenty?

o W
R A It is a possibility.
S L " qQ Now, you have also made reference in your testimony
: ; A o to Exhibit Number 1 in Case 3420, which was the application -
i 7 ‘ - .
f [ W, - . .
S - et of Standard 0il Company of Texas, 'had you examined that
: Lo as>
-;»'g o1 = N L. .
" o exhibit prior to this hearing?
BRI as . .-
o R = A - WG, sir, I had not. o
i ) -
{ <3 _
Do _g; 0] Actually, the case wasn't even concerned with the

area we are talking about here, was it?

A It is within the field. It is removed from this

particular area, that is correct.

S
' s Q Their interpretation shows it as a separate portion
= ,
z of the field with some degree of separation between the
~x w
z
2 two reservoirs, does it not?
A They do not have the reservoirs separated, no, sir.
0 There is no development in between the two areas,

is there?

A Well, now, may.I ask which area you are referring

i

1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ¢ PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

Q I am referring to the area to the northeastern part,

lying in Sections 11, 14, 15, 22, 21 and 28, as compared to
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the area we are talkKing about in Len Mayer's application.

A All right. Now, would you repeat your question,
please?
* Q There is no development in between the two areas

X as shown on their exhibit, is there?

e , . i

N A Their éxhibit shows the two areas to be connected.

j SR
> : ‘ . s
] k ‘ = Q That doesn't answer my question quite.
N A Well --
v = )
fi = 0 Is there any development in between the two?-
! e - oo
3 oA -g A In ny -~

Q Let us ~-

A In my opinion there is. The Yates-Mayer well in

Section 28 and the Yates-Gushwa in Section 21; they aren't

right in the neck here, but they are in‘this\Vicinity.
Q But the, insofar agiyou kncw, there was no paxticular
. study made by Standard ip the Section 32 in connection with
theirAcase, involving a well location in Section 15, was
there? Do you know?
A To my knowledge, Standard made no such study.
Q It is méféiy offered because ié more or less agrees
with your interpretation, is this correct?

A - This is two interpretations that essentially agree;

one being done for an area of the field completely apart,

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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we will say, from this area.
0 And again, it would show that Mr. Mayer would have

drilled a dry hole in the northwestern quarter of Section 20,

"would@n't it?

A In the nerthwest quarter of Section 207 Yes, sir,’
it would.

Q  And he didn't drill a dry holé there, did he?

A No, sir, he didn't,

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have. Thank you, Mr.

Alton.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of the
witness? |

MR. MORRIS: No questions.

MR. NUTTER: The witness may be excused.

(Witﬁééé excused, )

MR, NUTTER: Do you'have anythihg further, Mr.

Morris?

MR. MORRIS: Yes, Mr. Examiner, I would like to
ask the Commission to take administrative notice of the orders
that it has entered in the previous cases having to do with

unorthodox locations in this field,
And specifically, I ask the Commission to take

admiﬁisttative"nbtiééWEf‘Ofaéi"Nﬁmber R~1931 entered in Case
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— Nunber 2224, which w;sfﬁhe application of Len Mﬁyer for an
unorthodox gas well location in Section 28;

1 also ask thefcémmission‘to take administrati#e
. - ‘Lnotice of Order Numbexr R-3087 ehﬁered in Case Number 3420

which was the application of standard O

|

1 Comnany of Texas

for the unorthodoxigas-well Jocation. This order refers to

- @ - the location as peing in gection 15.
,_{““ E? 1 also agk -that .the Commission_take administrative
-';E .‘ card z‘ B
oL = nétice of the order Number R-2399 ontered in Case Number
T = |
as. . 72628, which was the application of Marathon 0il Company for
- . an unorthodox gas well Jocation in-Sectien 30. That was the
‘ z : v
L e P . . .
v L % order entered following the Denovo hearing. I hand copies
v‘ X} F3 R
[#]
2 5 of these orders to the Examiner.
= [B] -3 E
s S?; ’
- 3 3% MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please. of course
. ov
2 50
% 3 it has been customary for the Commission to take notice of
v o2z
§~§§ its own orders and from that point of view, W€ certainly bave
w (<4
£ %3 . _ _
- ﬁ‘gg no objection to the Comnission reviewing any orders that
z I E:
L . C s \ .
; %g exist 1n its records, but these orders, presumably, are belng
- - o3 . .
g L% offered as a pasis for some conclusion that a curtailed
o > X
< a o
- = éé allowable’should pe assigned, T assume. If Mr. Morris wishes
g 8 . ;
_O_ xw
= b4 .
§ ig to state whether I am correct Or not, why. 1 would be happy
T
[}

2 | for him to 4o sO.

SPECIALIZING 1N

~ MR. MORRIS: Yes. I will be happY to state why
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they are pbeing offered. T think the Commission always is
interested in considering the histdry'of adninistration of
exceptions to the well location ;equirements‘in a given pool.
Qhehever a new applicétion comes along fér the sake of,
primafily, of consistency-of administration. Now, this
doesn;t mean that the Comﬁission can't look at the
particularities of the s;tuatibn. We certainly think that

the Commission shoqld, put also, it .is very jmportant for

the Commission to determine whether it is following basid

whether the application jtself is consistent with basic.
standards of,fairnéss in view of the method that the pool
‘has heen admini;tered in the past.

And particularly in this respect, we call the

Commission's attention fo the order that was entered in the

N

unfair, just pasically unfair of the Applicant in this ca%e

to propcse & non-standard location without proposing ‘a

in concerning rhe well, and concerning the application of

Marathon for an unorx thodox well iocation in gection 30. it

is for that reaéon that we are asking the commigsion to take

standards of fairness., whether the ——pﬁtting'it in other terms,

denovo hearing in the Marathun case, which in many respects is

very similar to this case, and we certainly think that itiis

reduced allowable in view of the action taken by the Commission

DM . |
A\Y
B e
5t YU
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administrative notice of these previous orders.

MR. KELLAHIN: I
the reason counsel has for
administrative ﬁotice. ‘We
pool, certainly we hAve no

viewing the history of the

1f we come down t
the Applicant in this case i
some curtailed allowable in hi
the Commission today, we submi
aﬁa:each'of the orxders that have

to which counsel has referred,

was before the Commission,

results in each case, and certainly we submit that we
entitled to the same jdentical trea

We have submitted our evi

evidence, I am sure it will enter tha
submit on the pasis of our evidence,

not be curtailed, and for that reason
commission taking administrative notic

has no pearing, taken completely out of

any reference to the testimony on which t

am still not exactl
asking the Commissio
referred to the hi
objection to the Comm
developmeﬂt ttdtﬂié po

o the specific questi

differe

‘feels tne allcwa~Le,shgpld pe curtai

¢

.

tment hef¢,

If the Commission

66

-

y sure as to
n to take
story of the

igsion re-

on of whether
stfaig or unfair in not
s application in the cC
t that in each of the
been entered by the
e basedAon evidence W

d inreach case with a

led on the_basis c
t type 6f order.
that the allowable 8
I object to the

e of an order which

context and without

he order is based.

ol.

proposing

ase before
Cdmmissionr

jfferent
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MR. NUTTER: Mr, Kellahin, ig\is going to he my
recommendation that the Coﬁmission take administratijve
?otice of its previous orders, howéver, I believe that each
of these previous orders, if there is an allowable adjustment
in there, was based on the circdmstances pertinent to that
particuiarqcase; and I assure you that?any number that
happens to be in here, in one of these orders, won't be
parited in any ordef that issues frgm this hearing because
we took administrative notice of that order,

MR. KELLAHIN: On that basis, I withdraw my objéction.x

MR. MORRIS: I have’nothihg further, Mr. Examiner,

¢ e .
eXcept a chort sStatement.

MR. NUTTER: Go ahead with your statement, Mr,

Kellahin c¢an close.

MR. MORRIS: I will be very brief. Actually, T

have already made most of my statement in supporting my

granted an exception to the well locatijon requirements of the

field rules in order to prevent that well from gaining an
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allowable to be assigned to the well be

half of normal unijt allowabie,

at the proposeq location, pyt that the

factor to be assigned to this ywel1

and sixty acres,

s I think,

offered here,

in this fielq,

generous to the Applicant jin this case.

MR. KELLAHIN. If the By

be no wmo

that is, ¢

aminer'please,

restricted to Ohe

hat the'acreage

re Ehan'oﬁérhundred

that 3 hundred ang Sixty acres is being most

That's 3131 I have,

I will also
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that offered as their Exhibit Number 6 in Case 2628, and
comparable to an exhibit offered by étandard 0il Company,
not even concerned with this area, as their Exhibit Number 1
in Cas; 3420. And yet Marathon's witness admits that they
made a drastic change in their interpretatioh to the north
and their own exhibit shows that at the time they farmed that
acreage out to Mr. Mayer, they éonsidered it dry and he got

a good well. This to me casts considerable doubt upon any

interpretation they might make in the south end of the well,

they admitting that they have no further or additional

information to offer At‘thiswiiﬁe.r They were wrong at the
north; they could be equally wrong és far as. the south,énd
is concerned.

But, then, they have also taken the position that
we should be perﬁitted to drill our well at the unorthodox
location with a curtailed allowable to the dxtent of one
half, a one hundred and sixty acre allowablé.

According to their Exhibit Number-l, any well
drilled there would be comparable to Mr. Mayer's well in'
Sgction 28, It wouid be a marginal well, and if they are
correct, we wouldn‘t need any curtailed allowable, it would
automatically be curtailed by its own nature.

~We submit that our evidence shows the entire east
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half of Section 32 is producfive of gas‘ffbm thé‘Atoka—Penn—
sylvanian Pool, that the Ohio Nix Number 1 Well in Section 29
is draining the horthern portion of Séétion 32, and that

the only way Mr. Mayef can protect himself by counter drainage
is by drilling a well at the location, which he proposes,

Thank you.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other statéments to be
made? Mr. Hatch?

MR. HATCH: There are some communications in this
case. A telegram from Standard 6il Company of Texas, dated
1967, August the 8th. “"Standard 0il Company of Texas has
learned that Len Mayer will request authority to drill an
unéfthbdqx‘location in the northeast quarter of Section 32,
Township 18 South, Range 26 East, Atoka-Pennsylvanian Pdol,’
Eddy County, in Case 3632 on August 9th, 1967.

As an operator in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Pool, we
have no objection to the granting of such a permit., however,
we urge that the Commission assign only such acreage to the
well as is reasonably proved productive by the operator.
Paul Hull, Supervising Proration Engineer."

A telegram from M.W.J. Producing’Compay, addressed
to the Commission, dated August 8th, 1967. "Re: Case 3632, Mayq

unorthodox location Atoka-Penn Pool. M.W.J. Production Company

-
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is operator of a producing lease in the east half of section |
_19, 18, 26, and has no objection to the‘unorthodox jocation i £
requested, pro#ided the ellowabie is appropriately restricted.
Wwe do object to three hundred and twenty acres allowahle for

"~ any location contrary to the established field rules. Request

Y }} this statement be incorporated into minutes of hearinq. Ken
| L - _EE Williams,President of M.W.J. Producing‘cbmpany.“
s —ry _
. Efl A telegram from Pap American Petroleun corporation,
X “é -%E dated August the 4th, 1967. w Reé case 3632, E#aminer Hearing ‘
- 4T b g
?_ 1 . EEE  nocket August 9thy 1967. Applicatien of Len Mayer for an
oo 2 unerthodox gas well jocation, northeast éuarter{ section 32:.
: ]
;f ‘i % Township 18 south, Range 26 East, Atoka-Pehnsylvanian Pool,
£ z
: o % Edd& county, New Mexico.
S _s=
i %>§% ‘Applicant has advised Pan American he intends to
. V=
é %% assign the east nalf of Section 32 as a proration unit for
- vz
%. this well. pan American, under these conditions, strongly
- % protests,the grantihg of the unor thodox 1ocation: 1f
2 _

Applicant thinks the southeast quarter of the section is
productive and therefore qualifies for asgignment, he should
drill at an orthodox locaticen in the southeast quarter.

1f the New Mexico Oil Conservation commission grants

<

[ ] « a i

LE 5§ the unorthodox jocation, the acreadge a551gnab1e,shou1d he

—~ Roan g 8 . . .
2 I restrlcted‘tO"*he-cnehundred—51xty acre quarter gection 1n
Y 28 |
o -




=)

T ey

ExICO 87108

BUQUERQUE, N

BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1204 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW M

0. 80X 1092 PHONE 243.6691 @ AL

N

. 1120 ;IMMS BLDG. ® F.

1
1400 iFIRST NATIONAL

SPECIALIZING IN

. which the well is located.

gubsequent tO prorating this pool, the New Mexico

0il Conservation commission has approved two unorthodox \

locations. In both cases. the New Mexico’Oil Conservation

Conmission also reduced the attributable acreage from below

three hundred and twenty acres. D. L. Ray, Pan American

Petroleun Corporation.“

A letter from Atlantic—Ridhfield‘Company, dated

“August the 3rxd, 1967, addressed to the New Mexico Oil conser-

vation Commission. "Re: Len Mayer's Application for unorthodox

location, Case 3632;~7Gentlemen: Alantic Richfield Company

owns an interest in the Marathon Ralph Nix Number 1 Well

located in Unit J. section 29, Township 18 Soufh, Ra‘ige 26

East, Eddy Connty, New Mexico.

The Atoka—Pennsylvanian pool proration unit for

this well offsets Mr. Len Mayer's proposed unoy thodox location

in the northeast quarter of section 32, Township 18 South,

Range 26 past, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Atlantic-Richfield COmpany offers no objection

to Mr. Mayer's application as advertised. We urge, however,

that the proration unit for tholproposed well be restricted
to the northeast quarter of Section 32, Mr. Mayer feels

strongly that a three nundred and twenty acre proration unit,
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Tomlinson.* That's all of the communications
MR. NUTTER: 1f there is nothing further jin Case
Number 3632, we wiil take the case under advisement ang

recess the hearing untii 1:30.
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